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9:35 a.m., Officers took a report of recovered property at the Police Department.

10:07 a.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions on where to drop off old medication.  The citizen was advised the Police Department has a drug drop-off bin for proper disposal.

10:10 a.m., Officers were dispatched to a domestic disturbance in the 900 block of Frederick St.  Officers arrived and the incident was determined to be verbal in nature.

10:22 a.m., a citizen came to the Police Department and provided information for an ongoing investigation.  Officers took the information for the investigation.

10:27 a.m., Officers were dispatched to a possibly malnourished dog in the 400 block of S. Washington St.  Officers attempted but were unable to contact Animal Control.  Officers responded and provided the dog with food and water.

12:35 p.m., another agency called the Police Department to thank Officers for their assistance on an investigation.

1:48 p.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about drone operation.  Officers spoke with the citizen and answered their questions.

5:22 p.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about a previous investigation.  Officers spoke with the citizen and answered their questions.

2:52 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a possible dog bite in the 2700 block of N. Washington St.  Officers responded and it was determined there was no dog bite.  No report was taken at that time.

4:45 p.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about an upcoming court appearance.  Officers spoke with the citizen and they were advised to contact the courthouse.

4:58 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a business alarm in the 2800 block of N. Washington St.  Officers responded and contacted a person at the business.  Officers discovered the person was an employee and there was no emergency.

6:57 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a dog running-at-large in the 600 block of Woodward St.  Officers responded and the owner was issued a citation for dog at-large.

8:18 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a disturbance in the 300 block of E. Jackson St.  Officers responded and determined the disturbance was a landlord/tenant dispute, which was civil in nature.  No report was taken at that time.

9:44 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a suspicious item in the 1000 block of Graves St.  Officers responded and determined the item was not of a criminal nature.

9:58 p.m., Officers conducted a well-being check in the 1100 block of Jackson St.  Officers responded and contacted the person who did not need assistance.

11:32 p.m., Officers were dispatched to the 800 block of W. Bus. 36 Hwy. for suspicious activity.  Officers responded and did not discover any criminal activity.

Officers conducted traffic stops, business checks and responded to 44 calls for service on Sunday, September 18th, 2022.
